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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:   FURTHER REPORT REGARDING COLLECTIONS BY DIRECT DEBIT PLEDGES AND THE GROUNDS FOR REFUSAL OF SAME
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DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

HOUSE TO HOUSE COLLECTIONS BY WAY OF DIRECT DEBIT PLEDGES

APPLICATION BY “CARING TOGETHER” CHARITY FUNDRAISERS

Members will be aware that in an application was presented to the November Licensing Regulatory Panel for their approval by Caring Together to make a House to House Collection by way of Direct Debit Pledges.  The Panel Meeting was also attended by Mr. Chris Wichard of Caring Together, who personally presented the reasons in support of his application for Direct Debit collections.

After careful consideration Panel Members decided to refuse the application on the grounds that Members were extremely concerned that the more vulnerable members of the city could be coerced into pledging more money than they could afford.  Members also felt that as the collectors were paid on the basis of the number of pledges they obtained, they considered this to be payment on a “commission” basis.  The feeling amongst Members was that it could lead to persuasion or even pressure by collectors in order to gain more pledges and therefore more payment to the collector.  Panel Members appreciated that collectors were given training but nevertheless, felt the method of payment to collectors was unsatisfactory.

The above decision and grounds was conveyed to Caring Together by way of a letter on 28th November 2003.  On 11th December 2003 a letter was received by the Licensing Department from Farrer & Co., solicitors for Caring Together.  The letter stated that Caring Together were exercising their Right of Appeal to the Secretary of State against the decision of the Licensing Regulatory Panel.  The letter from Farrer & Co. informed Licensing Department that the grounds for refusal of the permit for a House to House collection were not valid as set out in Section 2(4) of The House to House Collections Act 1939.  

On Friday 9th January 2003 a telephone call was received in the Licensing Department from an Officer at the Home Office, Carol Wittrick.  The Home Office had received an appeal from Caring Together against the decision of the Licensing Regulatory Panel.  Carol Wittrick stated that she understood the concerns of the Licensing Regulatory Panel and their reasons for refusal.  However she informed us that Caring Together would win any appeal, as the grounds for refusal are not specifically worded as required in the House to House Collections Act 1939.

Carol Wittrick, advised the Licensing Department that although the original application requested a collection in the whole of the City of Salford for a12 month period, the Licensing Regulatory Panel could grant whatever district and length of time they deemed fit.  

She further advised that a report be submitted to the Licensing Regulatory Panel advising them of her call and the fact that if Caring Together continued with the Appeal the Licensing Regulatory Panel’s decision would be overturned.  She felt that by limiting the area and the length of time of the collection Caring Together would probably withdraw their appeal.  

Members are requested to consider the foregoing and decide upon the matter.

